
Oppose Pay Cuts to Commissary Workers!

Dear Representative / Senator: 

The undersigned members of AFGE Local ___________, who represent the employees of the Defense Commissary 
Agency’s (DeCA) facility at ____________, in ____________, strongly urge you to oppose any proposal to slash 
compensation for the agency’s rank-and-file employees.  A proposal recommended by a corporate consultant and 
accepted by the Department of Defense would convert DeCA to a non-appropriations funded entity.  Although styled as 
a mere bookkeeping move, this conversion would cut our salaries by 20%, charge us more for health insurance, 
and make it more difficult for us to qualify for pensions.   

Everybody seems to agree that the commissaries are an important earned benefit for military families, and that the 
work should be performed by reliable and experienced civilian employees.  However, some people don’t want to pay for 
this earned benefit.  Providing military families with food, drink, and household goods at cost plus 5% inevitably costs 
money.  There is no shame in taxpayers subsidizing this earned benefit.  Rather than spread the cost among all 
stakeholders, however, the Pentagon is determined to, effectively, require already modestly-compensated DeCA 
workers, including disproportionate numbers of veterans and military spouses, to pay for the commissaries.   

Thanks for your consideration.  Will you oppose this proposal to undermine middle class jobs back home?  Please let us 
know where you stand.   

Sincerely, 
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IMPORTANT: This information should not be downloaded using government equipment, read during duty time or sent to others using 
government equipment, because it suggests action to be taken in support or against legislation. Do not use your government email address or 
government phone in contacting your Member of Congress.




